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NURSING EDUCATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE

MINUTES

Monday, May 21, 2013
8:00-10:00 AM
Clark College at WSU, Room 218
Members Present: Lori Hutchison, Committee Chair, HCR Manor Care Salmon Creek; Vicki Scheel, Ft. Vancouver Convalescent Center; Renee Hoeksel, PhD, RN, WSU-Vancouver; Deborah Bernal, Gentiva Health Services; Pat McClure, WSNA; Erin Schmidt, PeaceHealth SW Medical Center; Kate Williams, Legacy Salmon Creek Hospital; Gail Helland-Weeks, PeaceHealth SW Medical Center; Sandy Heresa, Kaiser Permanente; Wendy Jones, Ft. Vancouver Convalescent Center

Members Absent: Cheryl Snodgrass, Vice Chair, PeaceHealth SW Medical Center; Ginny Guido, WSU-Vancouver; Christy Schmidt, PeaceHealth SW Medical Center; Carol Fox, Carolees at Ridgefield; Natalie Burke, Legacy Healthcare Salmon Creek; Erin Robbins, Legacy Healthcare Salmon Creek; Denise Fall, MSN RN, Legacy Salmon Creek

Clark College: Cindy Myers, Director, Nursing; Dr. Ellen Wirtz, Assoc. Director, Nursing; Randy Givens, Professor; Rosemary Sievila, Professor; Becky Ellis, Professor; Katie Laack, Instructor; Ethel Reeves, Instructor; Terri Nosack, Instructor; Valerie Cline, Instructor; Beth Jochim, Instructor; Lisa Aepfelbacher, Instructor; Blake Bowers, Dean, Business & Health Sciences; Dedra Daehn, Director, Academic Services; Rachele Bakic, Program Manager, Health e-Workforce Consortium; Adriana Ghan, Instructional Support Student Navigator; Andreana DiGiorgio, Secretary Sr., Advisory Committees

__________________________________________________________________________________

Committee Chair Lori Hutchison called the meeting to order at 8:02 a.m. She introduced the newest member, Sandy Heresa, who is a primary care nurse educator for Kaiser Permanente. Introductions were made around the table. 
Review of the Minutes of the Previous Meeting:

The committee took a few moments to look over the March 11, 2013 meeting minutes. A motion was made to approve the minutes as written. The motion was seconded and unanimously carried.
Office of Instruction/Advisory Committee Business:

Dedra Daehn, Director of Academic Services reminded the committee of the Advisory Committee Recognition Reception being held on Thursday, June 6, 2013. She explained that it’s a “come and go” event between 5:30 and 7:30 p.m. Dedra told the committee members that the reception is a way for Clark College to thank all of the committee members for the time and effort they give to Clark and its students. She said that if they plan to attend the reception to please RSVP with Andreana. 

The meeting was turned over to Blake Bowers, Dean of Business and Health Sciences. Blake thanked the members for their attendance and participation. He asked the committee members if they were familiar with ONET, the Federal labor market database. He said that this spring meeting is the perfect time to go over nursing data in the U.S. He pointed out that there are many high-growth patterns in the nursing industry. He shared that Clark’s nursing assistants could be doubled at Clark and still not keep up with demand. One reason for that is graduates are continuing their education instead of finding employment as a nursing assistant. He showed the registered nurses skill sets and reported that the trend is moving towards nursing bachelor’s degrees. He also pointed out that the national median wages for a registered nurse is $65K per year. Salaries for registered nurses in the state of Washington are higher than the national average and the outlook continues to look very bright.
Blake reported that Clark has been awarded a generous grant from the Department of Labor to help the college infuse informatics into the nursing program. There is a high demand for “Informatics Nurse Specialists,” and the wage for these positions is even higher than the registered nurse wage at $79K per year. This specialty is in high demand and Clark College is making sure their nursing program stays at the front end of this trend. He said that Renton and Bellevue Community Colleges give their students only 8 hours of informatics training. He says Clark is going to do more than that and plans to infuse informatics into the entire nursing program as the student progresses through all six quarters of the nursing program. 
Blake said that Dr. Michael Kirschner of the Oregon Institute of Technology will be at Clark to give a presentation to the nursing faculty on June 3, 2013. They are going to present a package that will allow faculty to design and work with students where informatics fits, possibly in multiple quarters as the student progresses in the program. OIT is out of Klamath Falls, OR, Blake said, but they have a satellite in Wilsonville.  This will be an exciting presentation. Nursing Director, Cindy Myers, added that she and the faculty have been looking at EMR products. There is some hesitation, though, because with most of the products there is a charge per student. Blake said that OIT, for instance has agreed to give Clark College an “institutional price.”  
Director/Division Chair Report:
Curriculum revision for fall 2013 update. Cindy reported that the Nursing Department has been working on a curriculum revision for over a year now. Approvals for the proposed curriculum change have been received from Clark College’s Instructional Planning Team and the State of Washington’s Department of Health (NCQAC), Cindy announced that the nursing department has submitted the proposed curriculum change for approval to the NLNAC), however, to date a final approval has not been received. The program has increased from 68 to 70 credits and the first cohort under the new curriculum will begin fall quarter 2013. 
Some notable changes in the program are:  Medical Surgical courses will be taught in succession and done in 3rd, 4th, and 5th quarters; Pediatrics and OBGYN is moving from 3rd quarter to 2nd Winter quarter; OB will be more focused on wellness of new moms, babies, pediatrics and immunizations. 

Cindy reported Kaiser Permanente has brought back their urgent care clinic and have an excellent pediatric care and triage, and Cindy said she hopes to get some students placed there.  

Cindy also reported that the NLNAC committee, who has been reviewing the two year follow-up accreditation report submitted in February 2013, will give a presentation to the review panel on June 13, 2013. The review committee will make a recommendation the NLNAC board of commissioners on whether or not to accept the submitted follow-up report. Cindy said she will visit the NLNAC in Georgia to meet with them as the panel presents the submitted nursing documents. The panel will vote while she is there. She also said that the NLNAC has changed their name to Accreditation Commission for Education in Nursing (ACEN). 
Associate Director of Nursing, Dr. Ellen Wirtz, reported on the status of the informatics grant. She said that Rachele Bakic and Adriana Ghan have been working with faculty to spearhead curriculum to document how to infuse informatics and electronic medical record keeping. Ellen asked the members if they look at document experience when hiring and most said they train on the job. Infusion of informatics into the nursing program starting fall 2013 Ms. Bakic is working with the nursing faculty to enhance curriculum. 

Work Plan:

Director of Academics, Dedra Daehn, told the members that the advisory committees are all gearing up for the 2013-14 Work Plans at the spring meetings. She suggested that Vision 2020 be added to the work plan as an ongoing item. She also reported that the 50/50 required ratio of employer-employee balance is a bit off; she asked the members to take a careful look at the roster to make sure that they are listed correctly.
Work Plan Items

The following items on the work plan were discussed:

1. Review the nursing program’s interim report to NLNAC and provide input where applicable. This item is completed. 

2. Provide feedback and input on QSEN model to align course outcomes to nursing program outcomes. Instructor Randy Givens said that they will use assessment results from student portfolio data to demonstrate both course level achievement as well as program level. Last year the assessment focus was on knowledge; this year it is on safety. She told the committee that the assessment focus needs to be picked for next year. Cindy asked the committee to give input on safety at their clinics. A discussion of safety issues at the clinical sites took place and the highlights were:
· Medication administration 

· Patient falls

· Personal safety of nurses/staff

· Patient infections, including wound care and sterile techniques

3. Advisory Committee “employer/employee” ratio. Currently there are 6 employers and 8 employees. There are two committee members of whom we do not know their status. Dedra will work with Cindy to monitor this on an ongoing basis. 

4. Ensure that high-technology equipment is maintained in the nursing program. Instructor Rosemary Sievila reported that the latest high-tech piece of equipment is a wireless, high-fidelity mannequin that can be used anywhere in the lab. This was purchased along with a child mannequin as well. The control room has had some issues and so some of the equipment will be replaced using student fee money. This item stays the same with a timeline of March 2014. 

Cindy stated that the lab is really busy. She said that the lab assistant, Kris Fowell has done an amazing job keeping the lab going. He is a great resource for faculty. 

5. Engage in Vision 2020 discussions for nursing program. This item will be added with a timeline of December 2013. 

Blake gave a quick update on a few items. He announced that 7 full time faculty and 2 administrators will likely be approved to visit ACEN (formerly NLNAC) to visit them for accreditation training. 
He said that the building now has a very small stacked washer and dryer available not only to nursing, but phlebotomy and pharmacy tech departments as well. With the upcoming renovation, the building will likely get a much larger washer and dryer. 

Blake announced that the Clark nursing site at CCW is now approved as a test site for the nursing assistant students and pass rates have soared. There is a possibility that CCW may become a regional test site for nursing assistants.

At this time, the committee took a break. 

Old business

After the break, Cindy spoke about a grant that Instructor Terri Nosack wrote to send students to the WSNA Convention. Pat McClure said she was very pleased to see Clark College nursing students at the convention. It was at the Tulalip Convention Center in Marysville, WA. She said it was the largest convention ever. There was a lot of talk about safety for nurses, which was appropriate for Clark’s nursing students because, as stated earlier, safety is the focus regarding outcomes assessments this year. Pat said everyone had a great time. Pat added to the previous safety discussion that the WSNA is strongly advocating safety for nurses. She said meal breaks and rest breaks are very important; a well-rested nurse will be a good patient advocate, can think on their feet, and will respond very quickly to patient needs. 

New Business

Ellen reported on the NAC program fee. She said that the student fee for the NAC class is currently $20; $18 for liability insurance and $2 for expendables. Ellen said there is a need to increase the student fee to $40 or $50 and asked the committee for their input. The committee wholly agreed to increase the fee. They all thought an increase of up to $50 was appropriate. A motion as made to increase the NAC student fees up to $50. The motion was made and unanimously approved. 
Cindy announced that there is an opening for a fall 4th and 5th quarter med surg instructor. She is hoping the committee can help with the search. She said that optimal education would be a master’s degree in nursing as this would be congruent with the ACEN (NLNAC) accreditation standard. 

Partner Updates

Professor Becky Ellis wanted to welcome and congratulate Dr. Ellen Wirtz as the new chair of the student max Group for Portland and Vancouver. Becky also reported that placement challenges are coming up in the fall as Legacy will not be taking any students in the fall which will displace 40 students. Kate Williams said that Legacy actually will be able to take students next year and will make contact with the appropriate person at Legacy.  

Next Meeting:

The committee agreed to go back to Mondays for the advisory meetings and so the next meeting will be Monday, October 21, 2013 at 8 a.m. at CCW.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:37 a.m.
Prepared/submitted by Andreana DiGiorgio
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